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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

Kaya and welcome to our latest edition of the school 
newsletter. We are now in the Noongar Season of 
Kambarang. During the Kambarang season, we see an 
abundance of colours and flowers exploding all around 
us. The yellows of many of the Acacias continue to 
abound, along with some of the Banksias and many 
other smaller delicate flowering plants including the 
Kangaroo Paw and Orchids. Also during this time the 
Balgas will also start to flower, especially if they've been 
burnt in the past year or closely shaved. 
 
One of the most striking displays of flowers to be seen 
during this season will be the "Mooja", or Australian 
Christmas Tree (Nuytsia). The bright orange/yellow 
flowers serve to signal the heat is on its way. 
For the animals, October is also the most likely time of 
the year that you'll encounter a snake as the reptiles 
start to awaken from their hibernation and look to make 
the most of the warm to assist them in getting enough 
energy to look for food. It's also a time that many young 
families of birds will be singing out for their parents to 
feed them. Koolbardies (Magpies) will also be out 
protecting their nests and their babies. 
 
Many things are undergoing transformation with the 
warm change in the weather. 
 
Longer dry periods accompany a definite warming trend. 

SWIMMING LESSONS 

I have had the opportunity to visit swimming lessons 
numerous times over the course of this first week. I 
would like to acknowledge the overall positive behaviour 
of our students. 

Can I remind everyone to ensure that items are labelled 
as there is a habit for items to be left laying around and 
sometimes finding owners isn’t easy. 

P&C DISCO 

Thanks to the P&C volunteers for again putting on a 
disco for our students this week. I know that the 
response for tickets has been great. The P&C have 
agreed to sell tickets on the night for those who missed 
the deadline as we understand there were a number of 
issues purchasing them. I am sure that the students are 
going to have a great night. 

CLASS PLACEMENT REQUESTS 

I remind everyone that I advertised for class placement 
requests for 2024 in the last newsletter. Please note that 
requests must be made in line with the class placement 
policy which is available through our school website. 
Requests for specific teachers is not a part of this policy 
and can’t be guaranteed. 

FAMILY SURVEY 2023 

Next week I will be sending out the link to our 2023 
Family survey. This survey looks at areas across the 
school’s operations and seeks opinions from families on 
how we are doing. The information collected forms a 
valuable part of our forward planning as a school. Keep 
an eye out for this link later next week on Seesaw. 

BIKES AND SCOOTERS 

It is highly recommended that if your child brings a bike 
or scooter to school it is locked during the day. Likewise 
it is important that if your child rides their bike, scooter 
or skateboard to school that they take it home at the 
end of the day. Too often we are seeing these being left 
behind and can’t guarantee that they will still be there 
when they are remembered. 

Have a brilliant fortnight everyone! 

Rick Walters 

UPCOMING EVENTS / IMPORTANT DATES 

Mon 30 Oct  Swimming Block 1 continued Mon 13 Nov  Swimming Block 2 continued 

Friday 3 Nov School Leader & Faction Captain 

Nominations 

Mon 20 Nov  School Development Day 

Mon 6 Nov Swimming Block 2 commences Tues 21 Nov  Japanese Assembly 

Friday 10 Nov Newsletter  School Leader elections 

http://www.lathlainps.wa.edu.au


FROM THE DEPUTY PRINCIPALS 

We have a number of different recycling   

programs at Lathlain which link to the        

Sustainability priority in the curriculum.  

We have paper waste and green waste      

recycling bins used by the school and a worm 

farm down at Kindy.  

Parents and students can also bring in 

the following from home for recycling:  

•  Batteries   

• Nespresso Coffee Capsules 

• Cans and bottles with the 10c mark   

(coordinated by the Lathlain P&C) 

RECYCLING NESPRESSO COFFEE 

CAPSULES 

Drop 

these into 

the white 

bins near 

the office. 

Put these in the Nespresso box 

in the Library. 

There’s a bin in the Library for batteries of all shapes and sizes. 



OTHER SCHOOL COMMUNITY NEWS 

Kindy 2024 

Pre-Primary 2024 

Year One 

Year 2 

 

 

Year 3 

Year 4 

Year 5 

Year 6 

 

 

2024 Requirement Lists: 

The personal items requirements for 2024 have been sent to all families via Seesaw. The lists are also available on the school 

website. Alternatively, click the link below for your child’s 2024 year level. Be sure to check if your child has any surplus    

supplies that can be used next year prior to ordering. 

Interschool Athletics Carnival: 

Interschool Athletics took place in Week 9 of Term 3. The Runs, Throws and Jumps were on Tuesday, 12th September while 

the Sprints and Team Games took place on Friday, 15th September. All competing students showcased a great level of persis-

tence, determination, and teamwork throughout the two days. Lathlain finished second overall for the day and showed great 

improvement in team games—a terrific effort by all the competing students. The school was once again blessed with out-

standing support and cheering from our community, parents/carers. Well done to everyone who participated! 

 

 
 
Place School Points: 
1st Kensington 581 
2nd Lathlain 434 
3rd Millen 398 
4th Vic Park 380 
5th East Vic Park 368 
6th Bentley 172 
 
Mr Morrison 

Physical Education Specialist  

 

Year 3 Champion Boy Hattan S 

Year 4 Champion Girl Akira W 

Year 4 Runner Up Champion Boy Harry R 

Year 5 Runner Up Champion Boy Jules C 

Year 5 Champion Boy Hugo S 

Year 5 Runner Up Champion Girl Imogen S 

Year 6 Runner Up Champion Girl Chloe D 

https://lathlainps.wa.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/10/Lathlain-PS-Kindy-Final-2024.pdf
https://lathlainps.wa.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/10/Lathlain-PS-Pre-Primary-Final-2024.pdf
https://lathlainps.wa.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/10/Lathlain-PS-Year-One-Final-2024.pdf
https://lathlainps.wa.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/10/Lathlain-PS-Year-Two-Final-2024.pdf
https://lathlainps.wa.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/10/Lathlain-PS-Year-Three-Final-2024.pdf
https://lathlainps.wa.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/10/Lathlain-PS-Year-Four-Final-2024.pdf
https://lathlainps.wa.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/10/Lathlain-PS-Year-Five-Final-2024.pdf
https://lathlainps.wa.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/10/Lathlain-PS-Year-Six-Final-2024.pdf


OTHER SCHOOL COMMUNITY NEWS 

Dear Parents, 

The school photo orders will be coming home soon. Please note the following: 

• Magnetic photo frames and additional prints are slotted between the prints of your package. 

• Key chains are packed separately and distributed by the school office to the classroom teachers, who then distribute to the 
students. Check with your teacher if you have not received yours as yet. 

• Sibling photos (if applicable to your school) are delivered to the eldest child and placed inside their photo package as addi-
tional prints if applicable. 

• Digital negative orders will be sent to your email address supplied within 3-5 days of the school photo delivery. Don’t for-
get to check your junk mail folders. 

You are still able to place additional orders via the Kapture website including orders for sports, music or special group photos 
taken on school photo day. Use the same school code as previously supplied. 

If you ordered photos more than 10 days after photo day, your order will be handled separately and mailed directly to your 
home address within the next 28 days. Check your confirmation email for more information.  

Kind regards 

The Kapture Crew 

Following our recent school photography by Kapture, 
you can now view and order any special photos taken 
this year.  

When visiting https://kapture.com.au/School-Sports-
and-Events-Gallery you will need to enter our school 
code under the Sports & Event tab to access the gal-

lery:  KDFB75 

  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fkapture.com.au%2FSchool-Sports-and-Events-Gallery&data=05%7C01%7Csue.shaw%40education.wa.edu.au%7C6dd52d7c06974a83302108dbd4644012%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C63833729956544845
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fkapture.com.au%2FSchool-Sports-and-Events-Gallery&data=05%7C01%7Csue.shaw%40education.wa.edu.au%7C6dd52d7c06974a83302108dbd4644012%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C63833729956544845


CELEBRATING ROOM  10 

Race to Ten 

What a fun way to learn how to 

make 10 using a spinner and a 

Tens frame. 

Room 10 



COMMUNITY GROUP NEWS 

Perth Goju Karate: 

Perth Goju Karate teaches karate classes in your local area. 

A special offer for the school’s students - 4 WEEKS FREE beginners karate lessons! 

Classes are held after school and are a great way for children of all ages to learn self-defense 
in a fun and safe environment.  

We also teach classes for teens and adults and they are fantastic for fitness, wellbeing and of 
course, self-defense. 

Classes continue over the school holidays (with a short break over the Christmas period) 
which makes it perfect for the kids who are looking to try something on the holidays. 

Karate has many benefits which include confidence, respect, discipline and fitness. 

Call now to take advantage of this 4 week trial. 

Sensei Johnny Moran - 0402 830 402 

Facebook pages – perth goju karate 

Instagram – perthgojukarate 

Google – www.perthgojukarate.wordpress.com 

 


